
Idaho Power Company 2011 Integrated Resource Plan (IRP)/Boise, January 20, 2011:





	Idaho Power Company presented the results from its initial portfolio analysis.  The portfolios identify potential resource mixes for the first ten years (2011-2020) of the IRP’s 20-year planning cycle and then the second ten years (2021-2030).  Identifying the preferred portfolio will impact the company’s ability to reliably and cost-effectively provide electricity to its customers during that planning period.  


    	 A key factor in making those resource choices is how much the company will rely on conservation, energy efficiency, renewable resources and demand response versus new or existing generation, purchased power and transmission.  For example, how much wind is a benefit to IPCO and its customers.  Wind is clean and renewable, but it is not a baseload resource and integrating wind on IPCO’s system further constraints its hydropower system that is a baseload resource.  Purchasing surplus power may be more cost-effective to meet peak load, but is it as reliable due to existing transmission constraints?  Is it more cost-effective to invest in local transmission or to address site-specific transmission constraints through a demand side management program like  irrigation load control?     


	There is an inherent risk for each resource, and like putting your eggs in any basket, identifying a preferred portfolio becomes a balancing act.  And, in making its selections, Idaho Power will follow several key precepts.  First, the company will be conservative in its planning process, but it is preparing for growth.  A question that has been raised before in this IRP process and again at this meeting is whether or not the company can increase its reserve margins to prepare for growth.  


And secondly, like many other utilities, IPCO sees less risk in assets that it owns like Langley Gulch than in programs like irrigation or air conditioning load control.   The Boardman to Hemingway (B2H) transmission project is expected to come on line in 2016, allowing the company greater access to the regional wholesale market in the summer.  


A third precept is investing in resources for which the utility can prudently recover its costs before the Idaho Public Utilities Commission.  And a fourth is impact to the ratepayer who requires reliable, reasonably priced electricity and will ultimately pay for whatever decisions IPCO makes.  


	At its February 17th meeting, the company intends to present its preferred portfolios.  A portfolio workshop will be conducted on Friday, February 4th, from 9 a.m. to noon.   Final results for the first and second 10 year periods will be presented in March and a draft out for review by May.  The final 2011 IRP will be submitted to the Idaho and Oregon PUCs by June 30th.     


 





enenergy





water





Idaho Water Policy Group, Inc.





IGWA


IIPA


IRWA





 





1109 W. Main, Suite 300


P.O. Box 2624


Boise, ID  83701-2624





Phone: 208 381-0294


Fax: 208 381-5272


Email: l_tominaga@hotmail.com


btominaga@hotmailcom





 


Visit our webpage:


 


� HYPERLINK "http://www.idah2o." �www.idah2o.�� HYPERLINK "http://www.idahowaterpolicygroup.org" �org�





Upcoming Events 





February 4:  


Portfolio Workshop


Boise, IPCO Hdqrts.


9 a.m. to noon





February 17:


IRP Advisory Committee


Boise, IPCO Hdqrts.


10 a.m. to 4 p.m.














